From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 23 January 2014 15:47
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 13/01827/LB

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 3:47 PM on 23 Jan 2014 from Mr Brian Wray.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	North Arms Inn Mills Lane Wroxton Banbury OX15 6PY 

	Proposal:
	Removal of fascia lettering, directional board signage and hanging signs from all elevations including associated modern lighting and brackets. Making good, like for like following removal. 

	Case Officer:
	Bob Neville 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Brian Wray

	Email:
	

	Address:
	The Woodlands Workhouse Lane, Bloxham, Oxfordshire OX15 4PH


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Professional Bodies

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I am writing on behalf of the North Oxfordshire branch of the Campaign for Real Ale. CAMRA is a national consumer organisation one of whose aims is to "support the public house as a focus of community life". CAMRA is an interested party within the scope of national planning policy. We object to this application as it would endanger the viability of a community facility. Retention of pubs allows them to continue to: * meet the needs of differing communities by maintaining a healthy and varied choice for the consumer; * ensure a place of informal social meeting, eating and drinking; * provide a place of employment for the Landlord and family and in many cases full and part time staff; * enliven the local economy through purchasing from other local outlets/shops and bringing visitors to the local area. The applicant appears to wish to destroy the viability of a once thriving public house, at the heart of the village of Wroxton, piece by piece. First application 13/00191/TCA to destroy the beer garden; now this application to remove the signage and lighting. Until the applicant submits an application for change of use, at which the viability of the public house can be independently tested, the North Arms remains a public house. A public house is explicitly classified as a community facility by the National Planning Policy Framework [NPPF]. The North Arms has also been recognised as an Asset of Community Value by Cherwell DC. As such applications for site fall under policy S29 of the adopted Cherwell Local Plan [CLP] and change to the building should only be allowed where it either enhances or does not affect viability. We consider that this proposal would detrimentally affect the character and setting of the public house and cannot fail to negatively impact on the future viability of the North Arms and we therefore urge the council to reject it. 


